
Mortgage Availability Poised to Rise in 2016

Preliminary indications show that mortgage credit
may be easier to obtain in 2016 than it was during
2015, which should help bolster home sales.
Although the Great Recession officially ended in
2009, mortgage lending had been slow to recover.
This was due to a variety of factors including supply,
which was impacted by tighter regulations on lending
imposed by Dodd-Frank and the Consumer Financial
Protection Bureau, and weaker demand due to slack
in the labor markets and the number of potential
borrowers with a bankruptcy, foreclosure, or short
sales on their credit reports.

Information from several different data sources
shows that mortgage credit will be easier to obtain
this year. The Federal Reserve’s Senior Loan
Officer Opinion Survey shows that most banks were
loosening standards for virtually all types of
mortgage loans with the exception of subprime
mortgages. Lending standards for GSE-backed, QM
Jumbo Loans, and Non-QM Jumbo loans have
loosened for the past 5 quarters consecutively.

As standards loosen, more households will be able
to access mortgage credit and purchase new homes.
Ellie Mae reports that this is already having an
impact as the average FICO score for closed
mortgage loans has begun to decline. In December
2015, the average FICO score for all closed
mortgage loans was 722. That is still relatively
historically high, such that there are no immediate
concerns about risky lending practices, but
represents a marked improvement from the 750
FICO scores that were required to finance a home
purchase just a few years ago.

As a result, mortgage lending has already begun to
post more growth. According to data published by
the FDIC, commercial banks increased their
outstanding mortgage loans by 2.9% through the
third quarter of last year to just over $2.3 trillion.

That represents a $65 billion uptick in loan
volumes over the same period in 2014. As the
overall economy continues to heal combined with
easier credit standards for mortgage loans, banks
should originate more purchase loans and help to
facilitate further growth in home sales this year.

In addition, while banks have modestly been
expanding their mortgage portfolios, growth in
lending at credit unions has been much more
aggressive. Although credit unions still represent
a small share of the mortgage market, that share
has been rising. In the third quarter of 2015,
mortgage lending at credit unions was up 8.7%
over 2014—three times faster than the pace at
banks last year. This suggests that credit unions
could become an increasingly important avenue
for mortgage financing in the coming years.

Overall, lending is finally starting to rise across
the board and suggesting that it is getting easier
to obtain financing. Banks are still the largest
portion of the mortgage market, but credit unions
have thrown their hats into the ring on new
mortgage originations as well. Given that credit
unions enjoy tax-exempt status, loan rates are
typically lower than at commercial banks. Taken
together with a mortgage portfolio that is
expanding more rapidly than banks, future buyers
may consider meeting with their local credit union
in addition to their local banker when seeking
mortgage financing this year.
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